
 

 

March 1, 2018 

Call for Applications: Federal Task Force to Support Just 
Transition for Coal Power Workers and Communities 

The Government of Canada has committed to phasing out coal-fired electricity generation by 2030 
to reduce the emissions of greenhouse gases. Related, the Minister of Environment and Climate 
Change established a Task Force on the Just Transition for Canadian Coal Power Workers and 
Communities which will provide advice to the government on how support transition to clean energy in 
accordance with this commitment.  

The Minister would like to include a municipal representative on the Task Force, and FCM agreed to 
nominate this representative.  

The Task Force will be operational from March 2018 through to December 2018. FCM anticipates that 
this would require a commitment of 15-25 working days, including travel for site visits and face-to-face 
meetings in the National Capital Region. 

Travel costs will be covered by the federal government and if the municipal representative is not 
receiving a salary due to participation on the Task Force, an honourarium of $300/day for each Task 
Force working day is available. 

The municipal representative will be representing his/her own community, rather than the FCM Board of 
Directors. 

The Task Force’s terms of reference outlines other important information. 

The following criteria will inform FCM’s selection of the Task Force’s municipal representative: 

▪ The representative must be either a municipal employee or municipal elected official.  

▪ They must have experience in a community that currently relies, or previously relied on, coal-
fired electricity as a key economic driver and/or power source; and/or have experience in a 
community which has lost a key resource-based industry.  

▪ Gender balance will be a factor in selection.  

Applications can be submitted to dalderson@fcm.ca by March 12, 2018, outlining why you would 
make a good candidate. FCM’s President will notify the successful applicant shortly thereafter. 
 

Enquiries may be directed to: 

Matt Dow 

Policy Analyst 

780.955.4085 

Tasha Blumenthal 

Director, External Relations & Advocacy  

780.955.4079 

http://email.fcm.ca/c/4/?T=NDc4MDY3MTQ%3AMDItYjE4MDU5LTIxMWZkMWU3N2ZjYTQyYWY5M2Q0Y2IwMzIxMjg0ODMw%3Aam1jZ2xhc2hhbkBmY20uY2E%3AY29udGFjdC1jMTkxNTM5MmRlZDllNjExODFjMDAwNTA1NmJjMmRhYS1mMWNmMTZhNGU1ODI0YWRmYTM0MmQxYWE1MjY4OTE4ZQ%3AZmFsc2U%3ANA%3A%3AaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuY2FuYWRhLmNhL2VuL2Vudmlyb25tZW50LWNsaW1hdGUtY2hhbmdlL25ld3MvMjAxOC8wMi90aGVfZ292ZXJubWVudF9vZmNhbmFkYW91dGxpbmVzbmV4dHN0ZXBzaW5jbGVhbi1lbmVyZ3l0cmFuc2l0aW9uLmh0bWw_X2NsZGVlPWFtMWpaMnhoYzJoaGJrQm1ZMjB1WTJFJTNkJnJlY2lwaWVudGlkPWNvbnRhY3QtYzE5MTUzOTJkZWQ5ZTYxMTgxYzAwMDUwNTZiYzJkYWEtZjFjZjE2YTRlNTgyNGFkZmEzNDJkMWFhNTI2ODkxOGUmZXNpZD1hY2MyMGYyNC1jMDFjLWU4MTEtODBjYy0wMDUwNTZiYzc5OTY&K=1fhJ3zWKsaozg0GYF9fGwA
https://www.canada.ca/en/environment-climate-change/news/2018/02/just_transition_taskforce.html?_cldee=am1jZ2xhc2hhbkBmY20uY2E%3d&recipientid=contact-c1915392ded9e61181c0005056bc2daa-f1cf16a4e5824adfa342d1aa5268918e&esid=acc20f24-c01c-e811-80cc-005056bc7996
https://www.canada.ca/en/environment-climate-change/news/2018/02/just_transition_taskforce.html?_cldee=am1jZ2xhc2hhbkBmY20uY2E%3d&recipientid=contact-c1915392ded9e61181c0005056bc2daa-f1cf16a4e5824adfa342d1aa5268918e&esid=acc20f24-c01c-e811-80cc-005056bc7996
http://email.fcm.ca/c/4/?T=NDc4MDY3MTQ%3AMDItYjE4MDU5LTIxMWZkMWU3N2ZjYTQyYWY5M2Q0Y2IwMzIxMjg0ODMw%3Aam1jZ2xhc2hhbkBmY20uY2E%3AY29udGFjdC1jMTkxNTM5MmRlZDllNjExODFjMDAwNTA1NmJjMmRhYS1mMWNmMTZhNGU1ODI0YWRmYTM0MmQxYWE1MjY4OTE4ZQ%3AZmFsc2U%3ANg%3A%3AaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuY2FuYWRhLmNhL2NvbnRlbnQvZGFtL2VjY2MvZG9jdW1lbnRzL3BkZi9jbGltYXRlLWNoYW5nZS9jYW5hZGlhbi1jb2FsLXBvd2VyLXdvcmtlcnMvY2FuYWRpYW4tY29hbC1wb3dlci13b3JrZXJzX2VuXzAzLnBkZj9fY2xkZWU9YW0xaloyeGhjMmhoYmtCbVkyMHVZMkUlM2QmcmVjaXBpZW50aWQ9Y29udGFjdC1jMTkxNTM5MmRlZDllNjExODFjMDAwNTA1NmJjMmRhYS1mMWNmMTZhNGU1ODI0YWRmYTM0MmQxYWE1MjY4OTE4ZSZlc2lkPWFjYzIwZjI0LWMwMWMtZTgxMS04MGNjLTAwNTA1NmJjNzk5Ng&K=DatN1QincM-Ji138UUItpA
mailto:dalderson@fcm.ca

